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National security is our number-one priority in this and all of our Appropriations bills. We face
growing threats from across the globe — including North Korea and other countries that have not
demonstrated a commitment to maintaining peace, and that continue to test the limits of the
international community. It is critical that our security programs have the resources needed to
keep our people safe.

This legislation funds essential programs that help us maintain a strong nuclear deterrence
posture in the face of these rogue nations. This includes nearly $14 billion for the Department of
Energy’s nuclear weapons security programs — a $976 billion increase above current levels.
These investments will modernize and maintain the safety of our nuclear weapon stockpile and
allow the United States to address any nuclear threat from anywhere around the world.

Another priority in this bill is advancing our economic competitiveness through targeted
investments in water infrastructure and energy development programs.

This includes an increase for the Army Corps of Engineers, to support their important work that
improves public safety, creates job, and bolsters our economy. This funding will help maintain
our critical national and regional waterways — which handle commerce valued at more than $2
trillion each year.

This legislation also directs funding to important energy and science research and development
programs — which will advance our nation’s goal of finding an all-of-the-above solution to
energy independence. Funding is prioritized to support American jobs, reduce and stabilize
energy prices, and secure our energy future. By helping reduce our nation’s dependence on
foreign oil and investing in American energy, this bill further bolsters our national security.

There is no doubt some difficult choices had to be made to fit within the cap for this bil. But this
bill strikes a responsible balance: making cuts to programs that have received significant
investments in recent years or that are lower-priority in this tough budgetary climate, while
providing strong support for programs that will have the most benefit for the entire nation, now
and into the future.

Again, my thanks go to Chairman Simpson and his Subcommittee for their thoughtful work on
this bill. I urge my colleagues to support it today.
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Thank you to both the Chairman and the Ranking Member, as well as the members of the
Subcommittee and their incredibly hard-working staff for your work on this bill.

A safe and accessible food and drug supply is critical to the health of both our economy and the
American people. This bill provides $20 billion in discretionary funding to ensure that ours
continues to be the best in the world.

This begins with support for the American farmers and ranchers who grow our food — through
agricultural research, protection of our animal and plant health, important farm and conservation
programs, and rural development.

This bill funds important research and efforts to fight devastating crop diseases and bolster
agricultural production — like important cranberry and blueberry research in my home state of
New Jersey, the Garden State.

In addition to these important agricultural support and research programs, the bill also provides a
total of $2.6 billion for rural development. These programs help grow our economy by
developing critical rural infrastructure, providing important business and industry loans to help
small businesses thrive in rural markets, and balancing out rural housing markets.

The safety of our food, drug, and medical device supply is a priority in this bill. It includes
$1.038 billion for food safety and inspection programs to keep safe, health food on American
tables.

For the Food and Drug Administration — which is the gold standard when it comes to protecting
our public health — the bill provides $2.8 billion in discretionary funding. This funding will
continue the modernization of food safety programs and streamline the approval process for new,
innovative drug therapies and medical devices so that we can make sure these are safe for the
general population and maintain our role as the medicine chest of the world.

The bill also includes several policy and oversight provisions to remove or rein in burdensome
over-regulation that harms U.S. food producers and impede growth in industries important to our
economy.



The bill includes discretionary funding, as well as mandatory funding as required by law, for
food and nutrition programs like WIC, SNAP and school lunch programs. These funding levels
ensure that all those in need will continue to receive this important nutrition assistance.

I’'m pleased that the bill finds savings where possible within these programs and roots out excess,
fraud, and abuse that waste taxpayer dollars. This includes stronger congressional oversight over
the administrative activities for this programs.

In conclusion, I would like to reiterate my gratitude to the Chairman, his Subcommittee, and the
staff for their fine work on this bill. We can all be proud to vote ‘yes’ on this bill today, and so |
urge you all to do so.
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